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When I began my research this summer after being granted the honor of the Robert and
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I began this summer with a two week period of research. In this time period, I sketched 

everyone and everything around me. These initial sets of drawings captured the fluidity of 
experience. Drawing everything from people to landscapes, this period of my research gave me 
the freedom I needed to explore. From that point, I was able to refine my process into 
transforming many of those drawings into oil paintings on paper. While this was a type of 
painting that I had never tried before, I relished the opportunity to experiment. I learned to love 
the fast drying quality of this mini-series, and came to realize that exploring the temporality of 
these paintings spoke to the ephemeral qualities of memory itself. Wanting to push the added 
concept of time further, I decided to break my next series of paintings into timed sessions of 
three hours each. By limiting the time spent on these portraits of the people and places I loved, I 

The final stage of my project this summer, came in the form of large scale portraits. 
Using the same limited palette as in my earlier pieces, but with no self imposed time restrictions, 
I was able to dive into this series of three. While darker and more expressive than all the earlier 
works, these three stand alone in their ability to capture the subjects with both intimacy and 
specificity. When viewed together, the pieces from this summer join to create an immersive 
environment that feels distinctly Maine. They engage each viewer in a distinct way that responds 
to their memories and connection to place. Just as the portraits interact with each other, they 
respond to the viewer’s impressions of them. 

 I feel immensely grateful to the grant which enabled me to conduct my research this 
summer. Not only was it extremely meaningful and cathartic for me, but also immensely 
informative to my artistic practice. The opportunity to explore Maine in the summer, and capture 
it in my art, was a life changing experience that deeply enriched my connection to place and my 
love of the Bowdoin community.  
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